Board of Directors Meeting
National Federation of the Blind of Ohio

December 2, 2012

1. Newly elected President Eric Duffy called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. This meeting was held by telephone conference line (605) 475-4875 code 201909. 

2. Bruce Peters was the only board member who did not call into the meeting. Several other members were on the call. 

3. Susan Day moved that the minutes from the November 2, 2012, meeting be approved. The motion was seconded by Sherry Ruth. It passed. 

4. The committee appointments for the upcoming year were given by Eric. See the attached list for further information on these appointments.  He suggested that the chairperson for each committee sign up for a free conference line. Through this means each committee should be busy throughout the year.    

5. Eric reminded the group that one of the results of the survey circulated by the convention ad hoc committee of 2011 showed that most people would like to see the state convention be held in a more central location. He asked the board if there was interest in exploring the possibility of moving the convention back to central Ohio even though 2 years remain on the contract with the Dayton hotel. We are not locked into a contract with the current hotel. Barbara Pierce moved that Eric investigate moving the 2013 convention, plus perhaps one or two more conventions, to the central part of the state, giving the president the latitude to negotiate and make decisions.   Sherry Ruth seconded the motion.  After a lot of discussion Deborah Kendrick proposed an amendment to the motion which stipulated that Eric should gather information about Columbus hotels, but the matter of moving is to be brought before the board for a vote. The amendment was seconded by Sheri Albers. The amendment passed with several no votes. The amended motion then passed. The information will be presented to the board at the January 2013 meeting.     

6. Eric asked Barbara to write a  history of our affiliate. She and her husband Bob have started this project. She made a very interesting presentation on the findings thus far. Their efforts are greatly appreciated.  

7. The January 2013 board of directors meeting will be held by telephone conference call, using the same line as this call.  It will be on January 19, starting at 10:00 a.m.  

8. The meeting adjourned at 8-15 p.m.  

Respectfully,

Shelbi Hindel 

